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Dear Resident / Occupier 
 
Clapham South and Balham Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ), H2 One-hour  
sub-zone – Granard Road 
 
We wrote you on 8 January 2021 to provide all households in Granard Road with a final 
opportunity to express their preference regarding the possibility of extending the 
operational hours of the H2 CPZ to 9.30am-5.30pm.  This followed the decision by the 
Council’s Executive to change the operational hours to 9.30am-5.30pm in Hendrick 
Avenue and Morella Road, but to retain the existing days, Monday to Friday.   
 
Thank you to those who responded. We received 10 in favour of extending the hours to 
9.30am to 5.30pm, and 11 against.  The option to extend the hours does not represent 
the majority view of separate households to have responded to this final consultation. The 
present operational hour (10.30am – 11.30am) will remain unchanged in Granard Road.  
 
You should be aware that: 
 

• The operational hours are to be extended to 9.30am-5.30pm in Hendrick Avenue 
and Morella Road on Monday 26th April 2021 under an Experimental Traffic 
Management Order (TMO). This will allow the Council to monitor the effectiveness 
of the all-day controls including any impact on parking conditions in Granard 
Road.   

• There is a Statutory six-month period following implementation allowing comments 
or observations to be submitted which must be considered when determining 
whether any changes should be made to the scheme.     

• As part of the monitoring process, the Council will undertake a further consultation 
after at least 6-months of operation with residents in the roads concerned and 
Granard Road residents will be invited to provide their views about any changes in 
their road at that time.   
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Updates will be provided on the Council’s website here: 
https://www.wandsworth.gov.uk/h2-one-hour-review  

 
Yours faithfully 

 
Michel Potter 
Parking Policy Manager 


